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This month our meeting 

is at the Masonic Lodge.  
The program this month 

will be a presentation 
titled “Lets Play with 

Display” presented by 
fiber artist Ann Scott. 

Don’t miss this. Ann is 
an excellent speaker. 

 

Please join us! 

Kaleidoscope Quilt Guild 
FOUNDED 1987 

President’s Message   

Diane, Julie and I so loved doing 
the July presentation and workshop 

for the guild!  We received quite a 
bit of positive feedback too. I am 

now onto my next great adventure, 
my new long arm computerized 

quilting machine.  Lots to learn on 

this adventure!  

Hard to believe quilt retreat is less 
than a month away.  I need to get 

my projects together for retreat. 

I hope you are surviving the heat!  

I love the early morning hours 
when you can open the doors and 

let the fresh air in. 

Looking forward to hearing Ann 
Scott’s lecture.  Hope to see you 

there! 

Peggy 
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  Our August Birthdays 

 
Lynne Hernandez   8/10 

Joan Nickerson  8/14 

Sherrie Cunningham 8/16 
Judy Woyke   8/17 
Kathryn Diamond  8/28 
 

       Happy Birthday! 

Kaleidoscope Website is 

available for viewing: 
www.kaleidoscopequiltguild.

com 
 

  Upcoming Dates to Remember  

 
8/16– General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. This month’s 
presentation will be speaker Ann Scott presenting “Let’s Play with Display”. 
 
8/31-9/3 – Guild annual retreat at Vina de Lestonnac, Temecula,  CA  
 
9/6 – Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information about 
connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 4:00 p.m. 
 
9/20– General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. This month’s 
presentation will be speaker Ann Scott presenting “Let’s Play”. 
 
9/28-29 – Applique workshop, Addie’s Delight pattern by Kathy Dunnigan. Instructor Robyn Phelps.  
 
10/4– Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information about 
connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 4:00 p.m. 
 

10/18 - General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. This month 
we will be holding our annual philanthropy workshop to make Meals-on-Wheels placemats. Information to 
come… 

 
10/21 – Kaleidoscope of Quilts Show. Much information to follow. 
 
11/1 – Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information about 
connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 4:00 p.m. 
 
11/15 – General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. This 
month’s presentation will be speaker Leigh Zieber  presenting “Little Treasures”. 

 
12/13 – Holiday Party at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meal starts at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Happy New Year!!! 
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Applique Workshop 
Robyn Phelps  

 

The applique class, September 28 and 29th has sold out.  
 

If you would like to be put on the wait list please send an email to: 
rlpetnna1@cox.net 

 

            

Gammill Long Arm For Sale – 

 
Peggy will be selling her Gammill Longarm.  It is a great 
machine and stitches beautifully.  It has a 12 foot table, stitch 

regulator, laser light for pantographs. Fantastic light bar, some 
pantographs and also some spare parts. Asking $2,500.  It is 

set up in her garage and can go for a test drive if you are 
interested in buying.  It should be available no later than 

September 1st. Peggy wanted to offer it to guild members first.   
 

August 16 Program 

 
Fiber artist, Ann Scott, will be presenting a lecture entitled “Let’s 

Play with Display”. Ann will talk about how she hangs her quilts 
and then show alternative ways to display smaller quilts and 

fiber related mixed media art pieces. Ann is very creative and 
this will be an inspirational talk. 
 

Don’t miss it! 



  

Quilt Show Boutique Kits Available 

We have quilt kits available for  tortilla warmers and two sizes of 
microwave bowls.  We will have them at the next meeting.  If you would 
like to donate items to sell at the boutique we would love to have them.  
The items need to be handmade and new.  

 

                                   

 

Kaleidoscope of Quilts Show October 21st  

Our quilt show is just around the corner.  We will have entry forms available at the meeting 

and entry form is attached.  We will also have sign ups for different jobs during the show.  We 

do need a team to take on setting up the boutique.  Also we will need help setting up the racks 

for the show.  Significant others are so helpful with this.  We will set up Friday October 20th at 

4:30 pm 

Pictures 

As always we will have pictures on our quilt show entry forms.  We will use the picture you 

have in the directory.  If you would like a different picture, we will be taking new pictures at 

the July and August meeting.                                                              

         



 

 

SCRAPPY PROGRAM 

What a great program we had at our July 

Guild Meeting!!  Thanks Julie, Peggy & 

Diane for presenting so many interesting 

ideas on how to use scraps from our stash.   

 

I was so interested in Diane’s challenge (to 

herself) where she took a bag of donated 

scraps, and made a quilt out of the 

contents….then made another one…then 

made another one…when she held up a 

sandwich bag of fabric that was all she 

had left over from her quilt sewing 

everyone laughed.  Too funny!!!   

I have heard said that when you set out 

to make 

scrappy 

quilts, that 

you end up 

with more 

fabric in your stash 

afterwards.  Guess the secret is: 

don’t go out and purchase additional 

fabric, just use what is in the bag. 

Maybe I should cross-stitch that last 

sentence and hang it over my sewing 

machine😊 

  

 

 



AUGUST  2023 PHILANTHROPY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to Joan Nickerson and Patty Smith for the philanthropy quilt donations!!! 

The Scrappy Workshop was a lot of fun – and a great way to get to know other guild 

members better.  I was inspired by Anna Lancia, who brought boxes of fabric squares she 

cuts out and saves as she completes various projects.  After a while she has enough squares 

to sew together into a beautiful scrappy quilt! – all from leftovers.  Way to go – Anna!!        

Sewing helps you make new friends and gives joy to those you share your talents with.  This 

past week I was packing up my mother’s house – and there by the dining room window was 

the old White sewing machine, in a mahogany cabinet with knee control that had been my 

grandmother’s when she set up housekeeping, and then my mother’s.  It was the machine I 

learned to sew on as I grew up. It has stood in the dining room, by the window for just 

over a hundred years.   It brought back so many memories.  Sadly, it is time to let it go, 

but I like to think that someone will find it and love it – like we did.  Maybe she (or he)  

will join a quilt guild and continue the circle of friends and love. 

Keep those sewing machines whirling!   

 

Marilyn Carnes (Roseway@cox.net), Marilyn Helkenn, Mary Weflen 
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Opportunity Quilt News 
by Glen Baker 

 
I would just like to remind everyone that tickets are still available for pickup for our 
Opportunity Quilt. We will be taking the quilt to the September meeting of the Chula Vista Quilt 
Guild.  Ticket sales represent the major source of income that enables our monthly programs 
and speakers.  
 

Thanks to all who have already turned in their ticket money.         



                    
  

        

Kaleidoscope  Quilt Guild 
            Treasurer's Report, July 2023   

  

Balance, July 1, 2023 $20,477.86 

(Includes Retreat Deposits of $7,415)  
(Includes Petty Cash/Opportunity & Membership of $100)  

  

Income  
   Guests $40.00 

   Memberships $75.00 

   Opportunity Quilt $86.00 

   Applique Workshop  $300.00 

   Boutique $114.00 

   Retreat Deposits $875.00 

Total Income $1,490.00 

  

Expense  
   Check #2210 LGMTA - July Rent $100.00 

   Check #2211 A. Beckhusen - Hospitality $18.93 

   Check #2212 Bonita Hill Estates - Workshop Deposit $150.00 

   Check #2123 R. Phelps - Applique Workshop Supplies $300.00 

Total Expense $568.93 

  

Balance July 31, 2023 $22,536.79 
                                                       

                                                     


